TRURO TOWNSHIP

- Est. 1810 -

PRESS RELEASE:

SEPTEMBER 6, 2019 — Truro Township is pleased to announce that Setterlin Building Company of
Columbus has signed an interim agreement to complete construction of the Truro Township Fire Station
161, located at 6900 E. Main Street. Setterlin was selected by The Ohio Farmers Insurance
Company/Westfield Group, the project’s surety bonding company.

Setterlin Building Company is a family owned commercial construction company that has provided
outstanding construction services throughout central and southern Ohio. Established in 1935, Setterlin
has been providing award-winning construction services that have had a lasting impact on their clients
and communities for generations.

The fire station project had been stalled since February, when the general contractor, Palmetto
Construction Services, voluntarily defaulted on its contract to build the fire station. The 16,000-square
foot building is being constructed on the same site as the previous station. Once completed, the station
will consist of three apparatus bays, living quarters for shift personnel, a training room and administrative
offices.

Today, the Truro Township Fire Department serves the citizens of Truro Township, the City of
Reynoldsburg and Village of Brice and protects an area of approximately nine square miles. In 2018, the
fire department responded to 7,396 runs — 6,227 EMS runs, 1,108 fire runs and 61 for the community
paramedic program.

6900 EAST MAIN STREET « REYNOLDSBURG, OHIO 43068
(614) 866-1317 « fax (614) 866-6861 « www.trurotwp.org




